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September 30, 2021

To Whom it May Concern,

I am writing to you about the RHNA allocation appeals that have been filed from jurisdictions
in Marin and Sonoma Counties: the cities of Belvedere, Larkspur, Mill Valley, Sausalito,
Corte Madera, Fairfax, Ross, San Anselmo, Tiburon, and Windsor. 

I strongly urge you to deny the appeals. I grew up in Fairfax, went to high school and currently
live in San Anselmo, and I teach in Kentfield. As a child my single mother rented in Fairfax
and I currently rent in San Anselmo and I can say from my lived experience that that lack of
affordable rental units have made Marin County (specifically) one of the most exclusionary
and racially segregated counties in California. I see the lack of diversity in my classroom, in
my neighborhood, and in the community writ-large. Furthermore, many of the teachers that I
work with, including myself, can barely afford to live in the county and have been forced to
look for housing elsewhere. For several years I commuted over an hour each way to get to
work in Kentfield before finding an apartment that I could afford closer to work. Many who
work in the county have not been so fortunate. Just try to cross the Richmond Bridge at 7:30
am any weekday and you can see the result of the exclusionary housing policies that Marin
and Sonoma counties practice.  

The housing system in Marin and Sonoma counties have been allowed to hide behind the veil
of "environmental protection" or "preserving the character of the community" for much too
long.  It is time to hold local governments accountable for taking on their fair share of
relieving the housing crisis that has gripped the Bay Area for the past several years. 

I urge you to require that these jurisdictions meet their assigned regional housing needs,
expand opportunities in high-resource communities, and deny their appeals.

Thank you,

Stephanie Blazek
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